
Boulder Preparatory Charter High School

Board of Trustees Meeting

Wednesday, July 20, 2011

6:42 pm to 8:30 pm

Attendance:  

Board Members: Pam Ford, Josephina Santiago, Donelda Mason, Manijeh Taherynia, and Peter Vigil

Absent:  Ida Sandoval, Adrianna Woolman and Kimberly Howard
Others: Tina Lesniak, Lili Adeli and Israel Sanchez

Josephina called the meeting to order at 6:42 pm, read the Mission of Boulder Preparatory High School.

Item:  Reading and Approval of June 15, 2011 Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the Board minutes for June 15, 2011. There was no discussion and the minutes were unanimously approved.

Item:  Open Comment, New Business & Announcements
Ida Sandoval has resigned from the Board due to increased responsibility at work and home.  She wishes the Board well.  Josephina will send her a letter thanking her for her time and service and asking if we can contact her in the future for her expertise and to keep her eyes open for any future board members.

Lili spoke with Steve Sapka, the marketing person, who did not accept the job in Chicago.  He has opened a marketing business in Colorado and is still interested in being involved in the school.  Steve has some marketing ideas for a new ad campaign and will get back to us next week.

Thursday, July 21st is the last day of summer block; the School will hold a BBQ for students, parents and the community at 12:30 pm. This weekend the School will hold its first yard sale where all proceeds will go to the scholarship fund.
Pam needed to know, as Secretary, if the board wants to receive a draft agenda for the meetings in addition to a finalized agenda.  All board members agreed to receive a final agenda only.

Item:  Chair Report by Josephina Santiago
A dispute, last summer, over Board composition and governance between the Board and Boulder Prep resulted in a Resolution which was signed on October 6, 2010, and expired on June 30, 2011.  Item 2 extended the term of four Board members through June 30, 2011. Of the four Board members, Frank Dubofsky and John Taylor have resigned and Pam Ford’s contract renewal served as her renewal on the Board.  Prior to today’s meeting Josephina and Kimberly Howard discussed the resolution and the expiration of her term as a Board Member as of June 30, 2011.  Kim is aware that if she would like to continue on as a Board member, she will need to reapply and follow the same application/interview process as new Board members.  Kim advised she will consider her options.

The Resolution is no longer in effect and we are operating under the original Boulder Prep Board Bylaws.  The Board needs to review and revise the Bylaws as soon as possible. 
Item:  Finance Committee Report by Donelda Mason

Tina reviewed the draft year end budget.  The School district is currently reviewing our budget and it is expected to be completed in September for the Board to review.

There was a discussion about the extra money that will be carried over. Reserve funds are usually for a purpose and have strings attached.  Surplus funds are unrestricted and can be used for projects or requests that come up from time to time.  Currently the school has a surplus of over $200,000 that is unrestricted.  There is an additional $50,000 of reserves in the 501(c) fund earmarked for emergencies. The need for moving some reserves to a restricted facility fund was discussed.  These facility funds would be used for renovation, move, purchase of a new facility, etc.  It was determined that a subcommittee and feasibility study on space and needs was required.  The subcommittee needs to do due diligence on what the facility needs are so the school is not in a reactive state when opportunities arise and can make informed decisions.  If funds are moved to a restricted facility fund then the board will simply need a vote to move those funds.  If our current space is determined to be sufficient, then the money can be used for improvements on our current space.  The Finance Committee worked with Rick Boos to develop the new budge format.  Rick stated that the standard is to have 15% in reserves.  The Board discussed the pros and cons of having 15% vs. an actual dollar amount in reserves.  The Board can have the option to change this on an as needed basis.
Motion was made to set aside $100,000 from surplus into a capital reserve fund.  Motion was seconded.  No discussion.  Motion passed unanimously.
Tina reviewed the FY11 BPHS 501(c)3 Budget and CDE Grant-Expelled and At-Risk Students.

Tina was contacted by the School District regarding financial transparency on the website.  Currently the only financials on the website is the Boulder Prep High School budget and is located under News and Events / Board Information.  Tina informed the Board that all the budgets need to be posted for transparency reasons and we need to have a link back the District site.  Tina and Lili will work together to post all the appropriate information and links.

Lili informed the board of a new advertising campaign the school is working on with Steve Sapka.  Many students are moving out of Boulder due to a high cost of living and the advertising campaign is needed to increase the School’s visibility and enrollment.  The ad would be on the inside and outside of 20 buses at a cost of $7,025.  Each student we have brings in about $8,000 so even if only one student is recruited by this campaign, the ad would have paid for itself.  Steve’s marketing company volunteered their services, but we might need to pay for the design.  

Motion was made to move $7,075 from surplus for the Marketing campaign.  Motion was seconded.  There was a brief discussion regarding the ad, who and where it would be targeted and if it would be in both English and Spanish.  Motion passed unanimously.
Item:  Board Training Discussion by Josephina Santiago

Training Modules:  Lili reviewed all the modules and provided her feedback on which modules are most important.  There is a lot of valuable information within the modules, but not all modules are as important as others.  Lili recommended that first tier “A” should be done within the first six months. Second tier “B” should be done by the end of the year and that third tier “C” are subjects that do not come up very often and may be optional.  It was determined that all current and future Board members should take tier “A” within the first 6 months with a 3 month progress report of the status of completion of these modules.  Current Board members official start for tier “A” modules is August, 1st.  During the October meeting they will have a progress check.  Tier “A” should be completed by the January, 2012, board meeting.  Tier “B” has a start date of February, 2012, with a 3 month progress report in April, 2012, and a completion date of July, 2012.  New Board members will have different due dates depending upon their starting dates on the Board.  The Board will draw up a running log to keep for new members to monitor their progress.
Item:  Annual Calendar by Josephina Santiago and Pam Ford
Pam handed out the proposed calendar for the year which she and Lili have been working on for awhile.  The calendar contains all of the School and Board’s important dates and goals.  

The August Board meeting is typically when elections are held and is currently scheduled for the 24th; however Adrianna and Josephina are not available to attend.  The August Board meeting has been moved to Tuesday, August 30th and will include elections, confirmation of future board meeting dates and the edit or approval of the annual calendar.
Proposed future Board meeting dates:

Tuesday, August 30th 

Wednesday, September 28th
Wednesday, October 19th
Wednesday, November 16th
Wednesday, December 14th
The Board discussed a retreat for strategic planning, review the bylaws and establish board goals for the year.  Tentative retreat date is Saturday, September 10th from 9 am to Noon.  The date and tentative agenda will be confirmed at the August Board meeting.

Item:  Fundraising by Josephina Santiago

Goals:  Trustee Scholarship fund is currently at $0.  We would like to set a dollar amount goal for fundraising and be aggressive to make it happen.  At the August meeting we need to devote time to this topic as well as to discuss this at the Board Retreat.

Fundraising can be difficult.  Each person needs to approach it in a way that is comfortable to them.  Some suggestions that have worked for the School in the past are breakfast fundraisers or mini “friendraisers” before the regular community events each Block.  At the Breakfast, each board member could have a table they are expected to fill with 4 to 6 individuals.  The School provides a presentation and former students speak about how Boulder Prep helped them in their transformations.  When people hear fundraiser they think they are expected to give a large sum of money, but, in the past, other approaches have been successful.  Another suggestion is, in lieu of a birthday or Christmas gifts, have someone donate to the School in your name.  We are trying a yard sale and we’ll see if that works.  There are many different things to try, cocktail parties, dinners, auctions, etc.  

Planning:  The Board will discuss fundraising planning and goal setting at the August meeting.

Item:  Meeting Adjourned
Josephina adjourned the meeting at 8:30 pm.




